
Dear Alums,

First of all, we hope you have had a great 
winter holiday break, and are well on 
your way to a fun, happy, and fruitful 

New Year.  Since we find ourselves in February, and we like to 
have this newsletter to you in January, we apparently need to 
revisit our New Year’s resolution of being more timely with our 
mailings.  We’ll try to do better next year.

We have been extremely busy around the office here in Tucson.  
Our first session enrollment 
filled up very quickly this 
year, and while there are 
still openings in 2nd session, 
it looks very strong too.  
The fall and early winter 
was time for reunions in 
several different cities 
like Chicago, Milwaukee, 
St. Louis, Tucson, Houston, 
Nashville, and Denver.  We 
still have trips planned back 
to Chicago and St. Louis, 
as well as to Cincinnati to 
visit with kids, and now our 
focus is turning squarely to 
finding the handful of new 
folks we’re  going to need to 
round out our staff.  It looks like 
a vast majority of the staff from 
last summer is going to be back, including a huge number of guys 
who were campers, then CITs, and are now JCs.  They add so 
much energy and fun to the staff, and we’re very fortunate to 
have so many of them with us again.

The summer of 2006 went by like a flash!  In our 22 years at 
Timberlane, this was clearly the best weather we had ever 
experienced up there.  (We know we said that last year, but 
who woulda thought it could get any better?)  It was “Chamber 
of Commerce” North Woods weather.  The days were bright 
and clear and warm, but rarey was it hot.  The nights were 
cool and crisp, perfect for sleeping.  We could have used more 
precipitation, or “heavy dew” as we refer to it, but towards the 
latter half of the summer we got enough to green the fields 
back up, and keep the lake at a healthy level.  And most of the 
wet stuff came down at night, so over the entire summer we 
only lost about 6 activity periods to Rainy Day programming.  It 
would be asking too much for another summer like that one, but 
if someone can arrange for us to get close to that, we’d sure 
appreciate it.

We added another new staff cabin last year to accommodate 
our increasing number of married staff members.  “Seneca” is 
the new cabin, and it is located on the road that passes between 
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Menominee and Seminole Cabins, then turns left and heads to 
the Swim Area.  Seneca is on the far side of that road, sitting 
back quietly in the woods. It can accommodate 2 couples, each 
with their own bathrooms, and a chunk of serenity being away 
from the crowd and back in the forest.   

We continue to draw campers from cities scattered across the 
country, joining us from Phoenix, Scottsdale, and Tucson, AZ; 
Los Angeles and San Francisco, CA; Denver, CO; Wilton, CT; 
Boca Raton, Lake Worth, and Satellite Beach, FL; Atlanta, GA; 
Pukalani, HI; Chicago, IL; Indianapolis, IN; New Orleans, LA; Eden 

Praire, Red Wing, and St. 
Cloud, MN; St. Louis, MO; 
Williamstown, NJ; New 
York, NY; Tusla, OK; Bryn 
Mawr, PA; Barrington, RI; 
Houston and Galveston, 
T X ;  C h e s t e r f i e l d , 
VA; Milwaukee, WI, 
and Mexico City and 
Chihuahua, Mexico.  

And a happy and energetic 
bunch they were.  This 
past sumer saw the 
most enthusiasm ever 
for our trips program.  
We sent out nearly 40 
different trips canoeing, 
b a c k p a c k i n g ,  r o c k 

climbing, and sea kayaking, and 
participation on the trips was huge.  Nearly every camper in camp 
went out at least once, and many, many kids went on multiple trips.  
There was a total of 215 camper/trips this past summer, and we 
anticipate that number to go even higher this year.  In camp, we 
had a great year in all of the activities.  Each summer seems to 
have its own flavor as far as which activities gain in participation, 
which may decline a bit, etc.  Naturally, Skiing remains very 
strong, and our Timberbats did a spectacular job in their shows 
at our camp and the girls’ camps they 
skied for.  Rock Climbing is always 
popular, as is Horseback Riding.  Our 
Baseball, Soccer, and Basketball 
programs were all very well attended, 
and in the few games we played with 
other camps, we rocked!  We’re still 
the same ol’ non-competitive place 
we always were, but our sports 
instruction has become very strong, 
and the kids performed accordingly.   
We’re just proud camp directors! 
 
One high point of the summer for 
us was the return of BILL MILLER 
to camp for the last 2 weeks of the 
summer.  Bill had been our Head 
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Cook and Kitchen Manager 
for 13 summers, right 
up through the summer 
of 2000.  He needed a 
little break....for about 
5 3/4 years, but this past 
summer he came back to 
help us out of a bind, and 
it was so great to have 
him there.  We were well-
fed, and Bill has decided 
he missed the place, so 

he will be back in 2007 full-time as our Kitchen Manager.  Our 
stomachs have seldom heard better news!

There was also a very low point this past summer.  Shortly after 
2nd session began, we learned that Charlie Glik, a recent camper, 
passed away in a tragic car accident in St. Louis.  Charlie’s dad, 
Bob Glik, was a camper in the 60s at Timberlane. 
Charlie’s brother, Billy, has been camper with 
us for many summers, including this past 
one, and his cousins Peter and Eliot are also 
Timberlane guys.  Charlie was always a huge 
presence at camp, starting from a very young 
age.  He was bright, athletic, very energetic 
&  gregarious, and had a great sense of humor.  
He had many, many friends through camp, 
and as we learned at the Memorial Service in 
St. Louis, many more at home.  Affection for 
Charlie at camp was notable by the presence of 
3 of our staff members who left camp during 
the summer to be at his funeral.  The Gliks expressed 
their gratitude for all that camp has meant to Charlie 
and Billy, and plan to enable a camper scholarship in 
Charlie’s memory.  

Looking ahead, we’ve got a great summer in store for 
2007.  You may have noticed the beautiful rennovation 
we have already finished on the Rec Hall.  That work 
was completed this winter, but it is only the beginning.  
Not only is there new half-log siding and windows that 
open and close, but we also added on to the building.  
KTIM will now be located in a room on the front of the 
Rec Hall, with the ability to provide music for indoor/
outdoor socials, staff shows, etc.  We also added a large new 
room for our Drama program to use for props, costumes, and a 
“green room.” And the interior of the Rec Hall is being overhauled 
too.  It will be finished off, floor to celing, with knotty pine 
panneling, and a new fold-down stage will be installed on the east 
wall, across from the fire place.  New lighting is going in, and 
the Rec Hall, while still housing ping, pong, foosball, and other 
indoor activities, will now be able to host other large scale indoor 
programs, socials, etc.  

Our caretaker, GREG FUS, 
has been busy working on 
cabins.  Cheyenne has been 
rennovated, extending 
the bathroom across the 
entire back of the cabin. 
New bathroom floors of 
ceramic tile are going into 
Cheyenne, Hawk, Navajo, 
and Cherokee.  In his 
“spare time,” Greg has 
also built new cabinets 
for the Trip Shack, and a 
new desk/work station in 

one of our offices.  The guy is 
nothing short of amazing, and 
we continue to marvel at our 
good fortune of having him 
with us year ‘round.  There are 
countless other improvements 
happening to the facility and 
program areas too.  Camp is 
truly in spectacular shape!

HAROLD & SHARON HIKEN 
winter in Boca Raton, Florida, and this summer 
will mark their first as grandparents of 
Timberlane campers!  JIMMY HIKEN, who is 
a radiologist in Louisville, KY. will have 2 boys 
at camp this year, Asa and Eliah.  

1960s - 1970s: ERIC ROGERS is living 
in the Chicago area with his wife and 3 kids.  
MIKE CAMPBELL lives in Lake Zurich, IL and 
still trains race horses at Arlington Park.  Both 
of his sons are professional jockeys.  FOSTER 
BECKER lives in St. Louis, and he writes: 

“I wish I had better news, but our friend Don 
Goldenhersh passed away this past month (March).  
Those who remember him at camp will remember 
that he went on all the canoe trips and the canadian.  
As an adult Don never lost his love of camping, 
travelling with friends, family, and by himself all 
over the country camping and exploring.  He will be 
missed, and remembered.”  DAVID DASKAL lives in 
Henderson, NV. where he is engaged to be married, 
and has a  start-up company called Eclectic Stone 
and Glass Imports which deals with mosaics stone 
and glass tiles for residential and commercial usage.  
STUART TURNANSKY lives in Phoenix with his 
wife and 2 kids, and still thinks about camp nearly 

every day.  HAROLD WAXMAN is a dentist in St. Louis, and 
both his boys have attended camp, one of whom is still a camper.  
MARSHALL EMAS is a real estate attorney with Shutts & Bowen 
in Ft. Lauderdale, Florida, focusing on shopping center projects.  
His brother, KEVIN, also an alum, is a Circuit Court Judge in 
Miami, Florida.  ANDY MINTZ is Senior VP at Philips Electronics 
based in Atlanta running the TV, DVD and Audio business. He 
travels over 200,000 miles a year and sees camp alumni including 
Jon Resnick in Singapore, Steve Friedman in New York and Gary 
Oglander in Nashville.  Andy has 2 
kids in college.  

1970s - 1980s: BOB BILLY 
FRIED continues to run Camp 
Agawak very successfully, and 
lives year ‘round in Minocqua.  
“GAZZOO” GASSEL continues to 
maintain the website www.tushball.
com, which is a great place for 
camp alumni to stay connected.  
He asks all of you to update your 
email addresses on that site.  He 
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and his wife have a son, Ben, who will be 
Timberlane bound in a few years.  BOB 
MCKAY lives in Nimbin, Ausralia where he 
runs an eco-tourism company (nimbintours.
com).   DOUG HELLER moved to Phoenix 
from San Francisco a few years ago with 
his wife and daughter.  He is VP with 
Binswanger, a commercial real estate firm. 
ERIC ROGERS lives in Naperville, IL with 
his wife and 3 kids.  BILL BARENHOLTZ 
owns Barenholtz Furniture in Yuma, Arizona.  
RONNY RICHKER lives in Houston and 
fondly remembers his days at camp. TODD 

CHAPMAN visited camp this past summer with his family.  He 
lives in the Chicago area and works with a promotions company 
called Command Marketing.  MIKE “MEADOW” JACOBS lives 
in China, running his business, Jacobs International, which   
handles the design and manufacturing of commercial furniture 
and equipment.  His factory is in Shenzhen and he has offices in 
Shanghai PRC and Hong Kong.  

1980s - 1990s:  GABE CHERNOV is 
co-director of Birch Trail Camp for Girls in 
Minong, WI., and will be married in April.  DAVE 
“HUCK” HAKAMAKI lives in Iron Mountain, 
MI with his wife and 4 kids, and in addition 
to teaching at Bay College, he has a rapdily 
expanding photography company called Cutting 
Edge Photography (www.cuttingedgephoto.net).   
He does wedding and promotional photography, 
and recently had the front cover image for the 
Upper Peninsula Travel Planner with his image 
of the Mackinac Bridge, in conjunction with 
the Bridge’s 50th anniversary. ED “ZETZEL” 
BROGNANO lives in Madison, WI where he 
writes healthcare software.  LARRY REIFLER 
lives in Phoenix with his wife where he works 
for a property management software company 
call On-Site.com, and plays some baseball. 
PHIL LUCOFF lives in Minneapolis, MN. with 
his wife and 2 boys, and is a freight broker for 
a trucking firm.  CHUCK LUCOFF is in Tucson, 
AZ where he is quality control officer at California 
Design Center, an upscale furniture store.  ZACH 
FREDMAN lives in Chicago with his wife, and he works with 
Ledcor Construction building commercial and retail buildings. 
MARIA HULS SCHALOW lives in Wausau, WI. with her husband 
and 4 kids, and works part time as a Church Secretary and 
Financial Secretary, She has been  PTO President at her kids’ 
school for 7 years. BRYANT ESCH lives in Almond, WI. with 
his wife and 2 boys, and works as an Environmental Engineer for 
a large foundry in Waupaca, WI. EVAN MOFFIC is a rabbi in 
Chicago, and he and his wife are expecting their first child in 
March.  Evan recently caught up with Alumni AARON RICE and 

MIKE BRODY for lunch at Harry 
Carey’s. Mike manages a homeland 
security product development 
bureau for the State of Illinois.  
FRANK FEHRENBACH lives in 
W. Chicago, IL with his wife and 
2 boys, including a new baby who 
arrived in November.  Frank is VP 
for business process and sales 
development for an AV company, 
and coaches his son’s soccer 
team.  DOUG BARLOW lives in 
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Red Wing, MN. where he is a 
school teacher.  His son, Brian, 
was a camper this summer, and 
Doug came up a few times prior 
to the summer to help us with 
some construction projects 
around camp.  Doug tells us that 
DAN HOWARD lives in Atlanta 
and works in real estate, and 
SCOTT ROBINOWITZ lives 
in Tulsa and works in the oil 
business. DANNY BURING 
lives in Memphis, and his son, Jacob, has been a camper for 2 
summers now.  He and Brian Barlow became good buddies this 
summer, so the Burings...of Tennessee, went over the winter 
holidays to go snowmobiling with the Barlows...of Minnesota.  That 
just had to be funny.  DANA MAJOR and MIKE KANOVITZ live 
in Chicago, and welcomed their second child, Simon Woodruff 
Kanovitz, into the world last April.  The boy IS named after the 

metro area of Woodruff, WI.  MIKE RICH lives in 
Omaha with his wife and two boys.  MATT RICH 
is an attorney and lives with his wife in Chicago.  
STEFAN TREBLE is a married man and lives 
and works in Dubai.  CLIVE BONNICK lives in 
Chattanooga, TN. with his 2 beautiful kids.  BARRY 
and DANIELLE KALLMEYER live in Cleveland with 
their 2 boys.  Barry works at Hathaway Brown 
School teaching computers in the Middle School. 
Danielle is a speech pathologist with a local school 
district.  They visited camp last summer for a 
few days to show their boys around their future 
summer home!  JAMIE COHEN is in St. Louis 
and is Real Estate Advertising manager for the 
Post-Dispatch.  BRIAN WILLIAMS moved last 
summer with his family to Indianapolis to work 
with The Children’s Museum of Indianapolis 
as their VP for Development.  STEPHEN 
SOUSSAN lives in Houston with his wife and 
daughter.  MICHAEL FLICKER is a doctor doing 
his residency at the University of Iowa.  JOSH 
WAYNE is a consultant to families and schools 
and is based in Edgwater, NJ.  JOSH HERZ lives 
with his wife and daughter in Chicago where he 

helped start a non-profit that provides financial 
help to military families who lost family members 

in the war in Iraq.  DANIEL HERZ is an investment banker in 
New York.  DOUG and PEGGY DAVID live in Maryland with their 
sons. Doug works at Sprint/Nextel.  DANNY GREENE (with an 
E) is a curator at the Holocaust Museum in Washington, DC. He 
and his wife have a son, Solomon.  DAVID RASKIN, PhD, got 
tenured at the Art Institute of Chicago and immediately went 
on sabbatical. He and his wife and two sons paid a visit to camp 
this past summer.  It was great seeing them. 

1990s:  JESS MONSON 
is getting her Masters Degree 
in Teacher Education at UW-
River Falls, planning to be a 
History teacher.  JEFF SALLEN 
graduated from the University of 
Colorado at Boulder in December, 
2005.  He has since traveled to 
Australia, New Zealand and 
throughout the French Pacific 
islands to “surf perfect waves 
in far off places and experience 
new cultures.”  He now lives in 



San Diego surfing 
a n d  w o r k i n g  i n 
creative advertising.  
SIMON FINNIGAN 
is engaged to be 
married, and has 
moved to Tasmania 
to  be  D i rec tor 
o f  E d u c a t i o n 
Outdoors at Scotch 
Oakburn College in 
Launceston. DARRYL 
SHER is a Senior 

at Northeastern, studying physical education.  He is also a 
chapter advisor for BBYO.  JARED SCHATZ lives in Decatur, 
GA where he works in the TV industry, and is expecting a baby 
this month!!  COLLEEN CARIGNAN obtained her MBA and 
now lives in Chicago where she works for Bank of America in 
their commercial real estate division.  JUSTIN LACK lives in 
Chicago where he works with a photography company in the Loop 
and does comedy and improv.  JEFF LEIKEN and his wife had 
their first child, a daughter named Peyton Shasta, in November.   
Jeff continues to work as a professional youth mentor in the 
Bay Area and do youth leadership training around the country.  
This past summer, Jeff did a very successful training for our 
staff at camp.  MATT YALE is VP at 
Ariel Capital Management in Chicago.  He 
will be married in November.    ADAM 
KOHN lives in Longmont, CO with his 
wife and daughter and works as a  high 
school counselor.  DAVID STRAUSS 
has completed his surgery rotation at 
Duke Medical School.  MATT SISLEN 
quit his job in Washington, DC and has 
moved to Costa Rica to teach English.  
PEGGY “NURSE PEGGY” HAAS lives in 
Menominee Falls, WI. where she teaches 
nursing at Carroll College, plays sax 
in two community bands and iterprets 
Spanish at Children’s Hospital.  JOSE 
LUIS ARIZALETA lives in Veracruz 
and works as a distributor of rare 
Mexican pearls in Mexico (www.perlas.com.mx).  IAN SHAPIRA 
continues his work as an Education reporter for the Washington 
Post, living in DC.  JEN MULLIN is contemplating a move from 
Rockford, IL to Portland OR.  She is currently a school teacher in 
Rockford. PAUL ARABIE lives in Chicago and teaches history at 
Morton East High School in Cicero.  He’s also planning a move to 
Portland, OR after the school year.  ADAM DAVIS, PhD, lives 
in Chicago with his wife and son where he is the lead facilitator 
and coordinator of Justice Talking, a social-justice oriented 
seminar series for Chicago-area AmeriCorps organizations.  
He also runs a not-for-profit camp for underprivileged kids 
called Camp of Dreams (www.campofdreams.org).  DONALD 
DAVID lives in Detroit and does private consulting and works 
with a startup long term care insurance company.  JONATHAN 
GOLDMAN is in law school at DePaul University College of Law, 
and did an internship last summer in the Cook County Public 
Defender’s office.  DANIEL MILLER lives in Arlington, VA 
where he works at George Washington University while getting 
his master’s in higher education administration-student affairs.  
HEIDI PEARSON is engaged to be married, and we think she 
still lives in Indianapolis.  NICK NAPALO lives in Tokyo where 
he teaches English.  BRAD BURTON attends DePaul University, 
majoring in video game design.  ANDY BILLHARDT attends the 
University of Iowa.  RANDY KAMERMAN graduated UCLA a 
year early and is pursuing his acting career.  JON BRAVER is a 
successful stunt man, married and living in L.A.  DANNY NIEDER 

has  a commercial up for a potential spot in the Super Bowl. 
He is president of A440 Media, Inc, and running a successful 
production company in San Francisco. BEN CRANE will be 
relocating to Louisville, KY soon as part of his medical residency.  
He and his wife and their new son, Maxwell, visited camp this 
summer to give the little guy a taste of summers to come.  BOB 
and ALEXIS BERK live in Nashville with their two boys.  Bob is 
head of the Akiva Jewish Day school, and Alexis  is a rabbi at 
The Temple in Nashville.  DAN ELLERSDORFER is in Boulder, 
CO where he works for an online tutoring company and started 
a business called Boulder Mobile Massage.  TYE EYDEN lives 
in Ft. Collins, CO. and moved into his own home this winter.  He 
runs a photography business called Tye’s Eye Photography (www.
tyeseye.com).  DAVE FINK lives in LA where he works for Cool 
Savings.com and surfs as much as he can.  Dave paid us a visit 
at camp this summer, and wowed some kids and staff with some 
great backwards barefooting.  KEVIN FRANKEL lives in Houston 
with his wife and their new daughter who arrived in May.  BRIAN 
WEINSTEIN is in Ft. Collins managing an apartment complex 
and working towards becoming a fire fighter.

2000s - Present:  DEBBIE & BILL BERK live in Tucson 
with their son, David, and own 2 child-care centers.  Bill travels 
around the country inspecting and advising other child-care 
centers.  KIMMY HOLLAR lives and works in Scottsdale, AZ. 

where she is helping to roll out a new line 
of all natural, fragrance-free products for 
new mothers and their babies (www.
susanbrownsbaby.com).  Kimmy came to 
camp this summer to help celebrate the 
10th summer at camp for our daughter, 
Sammy, and then she attended our son, 
Dusty’s, Bar Mitzvah here in Tucson in 
November.  Kimmy was our kids’ sitter at 
camp for a lot of years.  GERARDO 
“GERRY” LOPEZ has started his own 
production company, Gaylord Productions, 
in Tucson, and is engaged to be married in 
May to his long time girl friend, Carla...the 
one who called the staff line all the time!  
BRYAN FORSYTH is in South Africa and 

is getting married in March!  More wedding bells for GABE 
CONROE, who lives in Chicago and will be married in April.  TODD 
KESTIN lives with his wife in Chicago and after obtaining his 
MSW, is now a social worker.  He was in need of therapy himself 
this fall as he watched the Cardinals win the World Series!  SAM 
ROSEN lives in Chicago where he has started One Design 
Company, a media production company.  Sam also visited camp 
this summer to help celebrate the 10th summer at camp of his 
brother, Leo Rosen.  Their youngest brother, Benny, is also a 
camper.   STEVE ROBITSHEK is a substitute teacher in Oakley 
Utah, and hoping to get a job as Wilderness Program Director 
at YMCA Camp Manito-Wish. ANTONIO CAMBEROS is in college 
and did some training with a soccer team in Firenze, Italy. JONO 
G LU C K  i s  at  the 
University of Michigan 
in a pre-Dental program.   
JARED STABINER is 
a  s t udent  a t  the 
University of Pittsburgh 
where he is a founding 
father of the Phi Delta 
Theta  Fratern i ty .  
Jared also started his 
own record label, Stereo 
Ther apy  R ecor d s .  
CHRIS BROWNE lives 
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with his wife, son, and recently added 2nd child in Salt Lake City, 
UT. where he works in real estate.  JASON YALE attends the 
University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign, where he is in the Alpha 
Epsilon Pi Fraternity.  JARED MILLER lives in Lexington, KY.  
He will begin graduate school in Fall 2007 at Asbury Seminary 
working toward a Master’s in Intercultural studies hoping to help 
in International Aid work.  ADAM SILVER is a Junior at USC, 
majoring in Neuroscience and planning to go to med school.  
JEREMY SILVER lives in West Hollywood and works for 
Crosstown Songs, Inc.,  a music engineering and publishing 
company.  ZACH GOLDMAN lives in Minneapolis where he works 
for the ABC television affiliate as a producer for the Weekend 
morning show.  He is also an EMT.  COLIN DALY has entered 
the Peace Corps, living in an indigenous Ngobe village in Panama 
working on aqueducts, latrines, and health education.  ROBERT 
TEWNION is alive and well in Aberdeen, Scotland.  TAMAS 
GAAL has completed his studies and currently works Hungary 
for a company called Continental Teves as a sensor developer.  
BRUCE HILLWAY lives in Ventura, CA. with his wife and twin 
babies born in March.  BETH SLATER has returned to Aspen 
after a short time in Vermont.  She is  teaching skiing for people 
with cognitive and physical disabilities, as well as planning events 
for one of Xgames’ biggest sponsors.  EMILY SACK EIDE will 
be returning to the States with her husband after being 
stationed in England for 3 years.  They will 
be stationed at Nellis AFB in Las Vegas, 
and are expecting their first child in 
March.  CHELSEA MOORE has been a busy 
lady.   She has been in Nicaragua and Brazil 
working with an NGO setting up HIV/AIDS 
clinics in rural areas and helping child 
prostitutes get funding to leave the slums 
and get into schools.  She will return to 
Canada this year to complete a masters in 
International 3rd World Integration and 
Social Development. COLLIN ERSKINE 
lives in Madison and has been working for 
Rutabaga and Erehwon outfitters, and at a 
local climbing gym.  KWAY GORDON was 
in grad school at UT-Austin, getting his 
PhD in Counseling Psychology, thinking about Specializing in 
Sports Psych.  JUSTIN PLUM is living in Vancouver and studying 
3D Animation.  JEFF FRETWELL is in school at The Citadel in 
Charleston, SC. and still playing tennis.  STEVE HEISLER lives 
in Chicago where he is the Comedy Editor of Time Out Chicago, 
a magazine that covers events and culture in Chicago.  He writes: 
“I get paid to eat, drink and laugh.  Since camp, I’ve never been 
more happy with my job.”  Steve hangs out a lot with alumni 
Robby Boyer, Jon Schlesinger, Jon Leopold, Sam Rosen and  Louis 
Weinstein.  ROBBY BOYER paid a visit to camp this summer, 
as did JON SCHLESINGER.  JON LEOPOLD is working as a 
paralegal, and studying to become a wine steward.  JEREMY 
PARK lives in Seattle where he works for the Outdoor Research 
Company and also leads backpacking, snowshoeing, and sea 
kayaking trips for Grey Wolf.  JAKE REUTER is in school at 
Colorado College, leading some back country expeditions, and 

writing a grant to go 
backpacking in Alaska.  KIM 
HODSON is in Auckland, 
New Zealand working 
toward her Early Childhood 
Education degree.  Kim paid 
us a visit at camp right 
around July 4th last 
summer.  COBY GRAND is 
a senior at Ladue High 
School in St. Louis, and will 

attend Tufts University next year.    
JOEY BROWN lives in Highland 
Park, IL. where he plays keyboards 
for Aeron Small and Doug Kaplan’s 
Band The Steering Committee and 
is writing poetry. ROBERTA MC 
CLURE is doing post-grad work in 
Houston, and still getting out to 
horse ride.  CLAUDIO COSSIO 
is living in Mesa, AZ and working 
in Superior, AZ in an underground 
copper mine. TOM ROBINSON is 
in his final year of a Neuroscience 
degree at Nottingham University 
in England and applying to medical 
school.  EVAN SALTZBERG is a freshman at UW-Madison, and 
says the experience reminds him of his first time at camp, in a 
new place, meeting new people.  NOAH SALTZBERG is a 
Sophmore at Ohio State, majoring in Sports Management, and 
playing D2 hockey.  DAVID GOLDBERG lives in Houston and will 
attend  the University of North Texas, majoring in Emergency 
Mitigation and Administration next Fall.  He has enlisted in the 
Texas Army State Guard and specializes in civil affairs.  He is 
also running for a position of Houston City Council.  ERIC 

SPIGELMAN is a sophomore at the 
University of Illinois studying General 
Engineering with a secondary field of 
concentration in acoustics. BOBBY 
WEGUSEN attends Miami University 
(Ohio), and had a novel published last year 
called Rush for Power.  GARETH HARDMAN 
is in South Africa where he finished his 
diploma in Draughting and is moving to 
London on a 2 year work visa.  ZAC and 
LAUREN GILHOOLEY live in Bar Harbor, 
ME with their daughter, Samara, born in 
July.  CARL BOHNEN lives in Pretoria, 
South Africa, where he is finishing graduate 
classes in Construction Management, and 
working for a home-building company called 

Private Property Direct. SARAH THIBODEAU GAGNON became 
a mom in August with the birth of her son, Aidan.  She and her 
husband and son live in North Waterboro, ME.  NIC NEINKEN 
is a freshman at the University of Michigan.  NICK PICONE is 
a freshman at Haverford College in Philadephia.  MEGHAN 
MATHIAS graduated from University of Victoria in December 
with a BA in Sociology, and lives in Vancouver working as the 
Head Instructor at the University of British Columbia Aquatic 
Centre.  LISA ZUCKERWISE is in her 2nd year  of medical 
school at Albert Einstein College of Medicine in New York.  
CINDY SCHOLTEN is an RN in a hospital in Phoenix, AZ., and 
we keep bugging her trying to get her to come on back to camp 
for a summer.  HOLLY JOHNSON is a project manager for a 
company in Cincinnati, OH.  ALEX LUTHWAITE spent two weeks 
in Switzerland snowboarding, and ice climbing, and currently lives 
in London working as a sound engineer with an events company. 
DAN MAJOR is at the University of Indiana, planning to go to 
Business School.  JASON and KIM KNAACK live in Park Rapids, 
MN. with their 2 daughters.  Jason works at Wal-Mart.

Apostle Islands Sea Kayaking

Canadian Boys!



Tyler Alton St. Louis, MO Scott Alton

Brian Barlow Red Wing, MN Doug Barlow

Beau Bassewitz Houston, TX Carl Bassewitz

Jordan Branovan Mequon, WI David Branovan

Jacob Buring Memphis, TN Danny Buring

Dusty & Sammy Cohen Tucson, AZ Mike & Leslie Cohen

Taylor  & Max Feinstein Houston, TX Stephen Feinstein

Billy Glik St. Louis, MO Bob Glik

Joshua Gordon Phoenix, AZ Scott Gordon

Fletcher , Hannah &
Emily Jones Mooresville, IN Rick & Holly Jones

Emilio Madrazo Mexico CIty, Mexico Julio Madrazo

Matt & Joey Marks Deerfield, IL John Marks

Ben Mossler Indianapolis, IN Jeff Mossler

Andy Rabin Milwaukee, WI Larry Rabin

Eddie Rosenblum Highland Park, IL Paul Rosenblum

Gabe Sennett Milwaukee, WI Gary Sennett

Dillon Waxman St. Louis, MO Harold Waxman

Danny Zaga Sherman Oaks, CA Diane Arieff

Jackson Zeitlin Nashville, TN Bruce Zeitlin

Folks Whose 
Parent(s) Camped With 

You have a whole year to fill us in on the events of your 
life.  You can do it so easily right from our website.  Please 
make the effort to keep connected with us.  Your camp 
family loves to hear about you.  Have a safe and happy 
year!  Till next time...

		  Benches up,

CAMP FOR ALL KIDS IS MOVING INTO A NEW 
PHASE AND TRULY NEEDS YOUR HELP!  Last summer 
over 70 kids attended 5 camps, ours included, thanks 
to funds raised and distributed by Camp for All Kids.  
CFAK has a new board, a new fund-raising director, 
and a new urgency to establish an endowment that will 
carry the program forward indefinitely.  

The past two years we have held fund-raising events to 
raise money for current-year operations, and build an 
endowment.  Our target is $3 million, and we still have 
a long way to go.  These fund-raising events have been 
in the Chicago area, the city representing the largest 
segment of alumni from the 5 participating camps.  This 
past fall we held the World’s Largest Camp Reunion at 
Victoria’s of Highwood.  It was attended by over 200 
folks, included live music by The Underwater People, 
and a silent auction.  Timberlane was well represented 
there, and we offered our unique flavor with MIKE 
PIERCE belting out a rendition of “Rocky Raccoon” 
as only he can, alongside the band.  The event was 
organized in part by Timberlane alums BEN CRANE 
and TODD KESTIN.  Everyone had a great time, and 
we did raise some money, though we hope to do better 
in the future.

We are, again, asking you for your help.  There is 
no questioning how valuable this program is to the 
scholarship recipients, but we shouldn’t underestimate 
how important it is to our kids whose parents can afford 
to pay tuition.  It is truly a win-win proposition.

You can help by making donations directly online at www.
campforallkids.org.  And if you have ideas regarding 
fund-raising ideas, foundations you have contacts with, 
or anything else, please call us at our Tucson office.  
Thank you very much.


